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South Canadian Amateur Radio

Society

Norman, Oklahoma

The December meeting of SCARS was combined with our Christmas Party on Tuesday the 11th at Furrs Cafeteria and a good time was had by all. All being 38 members, spouses, kids and etc. 

We had a brief meeting conducted by President Tom KD5ENL. Treasurer Jeff KT5OK gave us a count of the money in the till and reminded everyone it’s time to pay up once again. Dues have been raised to $25/year. If you don’t want to wait till the next meeting you can mail in the dues with all the usual information about yourself to SCARS, P.O. Box 720993, Norman, OK 73072
.

Ken KC5OU gave a repeater report. Our UHF machine has been on the fritz. Once he removed it from the site and took it to his home, you guessed it, it worked fine. 

It was, however, due to some residue that got in the machine via fumes from a lead acid battery in the building next to our repeater.  We still need to get the UHF antenna re-oriented on the tower to better beam Norman and not Ada. ( No offense to the hams in Ada) It was discussed and pretty well decided that this would be less involved and cheaper than some other options that had recently come up. Such as relocating the repeater and antenna somewhere else.  This was the topic of a meeting Monday the 10th with the City Manager. 

Regardless of what we do with the UHF machine we have had some great dialog with the City as to being a part of the new EOC, when completed, at Fire Station 7.

This may also lead to a desirable meeting site also. That is in the future so stay tuned as they say.

The exchange of gifts was fun. Some were store-bought but some were “treasures” from the shacks of members.  We had a good time and adjourned. 

Happy Holidays and New Year

73 de N5UMH

Bill

